Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Semi-Annual Parish Meeting Minutes

Sunday, May 20, 2018
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, Secretary Paula Zabela
COUNCIL MEMBERS:  John Bilyeu, Sarah Borger, Nikolay Korokhov, Anna Kronick, Paulina Masick, and Sharon Sielinski
I. OPENING PRAYER:

   Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 11:32 am.

II. Review and approval of the minutes of the May 2017 Semi-Annual Meeting: 
Motion to accept the November 19, 2017 Annual Meeting  Minutes was made by Shirley Dean, seconded by Pat Inhat.  Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT: 
Father Gregory stated that he has an address in today’s read-ahead packet, however he had a few things to add since printing.  We have a new Church School Director, Stacy Pedersen. Stacy’s first meeting will be held June 10th, all parishioners are welcome to attend especially if you have children in church school.  Secondly, our new sound system has been installed. We are still working out a few “bugs” to learn correct operation.   Father asked if anyone had questions regarding his pastoral report.  There were none.  
IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   
Michael Thompson’s report is also included in the Semi-Annual Packet.  No questions were asked from the floor.
V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  By Matthew Nimmer 
Matthew stated the report included the financial statements for the year of  2017.  The Sanctuary Iconography project finances listed were through March 31, 2018.   In addition the Profit and Loss Budget performance, Statement of Cash Flows and Financial Balance Sheet; January through March 2018 were also reviewed. 
Matthew specified that Sanctuary Iconography total funds raised are $241,013 with expenses being $227,731.07. Funds remaining are $26,588.71. The full treasurers report is included in the read-ahead packet.   
Joan Mitchum raised a question as to why we carried a high balance in our checking account, Matthew explained our checking account is also an interest bearing account.
Matthew asked if there were any additional questions; there were none.
Shirley Dean moved to accept the treasurers report, Paula Zabela seconded.

Motion carried.
____________________________________________________________________

VI. OLD BUSINESS: 

50th Anniversary Report – Sarah Borger
Sarah Borger stated that the Committee has held one meeting.  Meetings will be held quarterly.  She commented that we are gathering as much information as we can, old documents, pictures or videos – anything on the history of St Mark. 

See Sarah or Jerry with those items.  Jerry Marti said it was suggested that we request Bishop Kallistos to be Honory Chairperson for this event.
_______________________________________________________________________________

NEW BUSINESS:

Iconography – Paulina Masick
Paulina thanked everyone for their generous contributions and prayers to this project.  We came in under budget therefore we have $26,000.00 remaining.  The iconographer is willing to go on to work with us for Phase 4 should we decide we want more.  She asked the parishioners to think about whether we should go on, what their suggestions may be?  
Shirley Dean moved that the Committee come up with ideas that will be presented to the parish before any decisions are made regarding the remaining funds.  Debbie Dillon seconded, motion carried.  Mark Phinney called the question.  Motion Carried.
Barbara Freimann asked if council had any discussions regarding safety in lieu of all the recent violence in schools and churches.  Michael Thompson explained that the council has talked about it extensively.  Warren Miller is looking at some options, Fairfax County has a program dedicated to safety in churches.
Marilyn Macht asked a question regarding trees that were planted as a commemoration of a loved one approximately ten years ago.  A placard was to placed in front of the tree with the name of the loved for whom the tree was planted.  Michael stated that Larissa Looby was in charge of that endeavor and should be contacted  with the question of what happened to the placards?
Tina Burpee explained that our kitchen has been professionally cleaned.  Often after some events and Sunday coffee hours, cleaning has been sloppy.  Please take the time to make sure that dishes, counters, spills, and  floors, are properly cleaned.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Shirley Dean moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mark Phinney. Motion carried.
Father closed the meeting with prayer at approximately 12:08 pm.


Submitted by,

Paula Zabela

Saint Mark Church Secretary
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